
 

 

STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: September 13, 2023 

PRESENTER: Jerry Jones, City Engineer 

SUBJECT: Award of Contract for Fiscal Year 22/23 Street Rehabilitation Project to AJ 
Excavation, Inc. (JJ) 

RECOMMENDATION: Council by motion adopt resolution awarding contract for Fiscal Year 
22/23 Street Rehabilitation Project to AJ Excavation, Inc. in the amount of $1,039,350.00 and 
authorize the City Manager to sign the contract. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 
The FY 22/23 Street Rehabilitation Project is included in the City’s Capital Improvement Plan 
and  will consist of the rehabilitation of the existing pavement on 2nd Street between California 
Avenue and G Street, 3rd Street between California Avenue and Kearney Boulevard, El Mar and 
San Joaquin Avenue between 1st Street and 4th Street, 4th Street between San Joaquin Avenue 
and El Mar Avenue, and 3rd Street between Stanislaus Avenue and San Joaquin Avenue. 
Rehabilitation will include a combination of full reconstruction, pulverize and overlay, and 
application of slurry seal. The Project will also include the reconstruction of curb and gutter, 
valley gutter, and sidewalk where damaged, construction of new ADA compliant curb ramps 
and alley drive approaches, and striping and signage improvements. The Project will also 
replace  water services on El Mar Avenue that have been prone to leaks and breaks, resulting 
in numerous pavement patches. 
 
The City advertised for bids for the Project and bids were received from six contractors on 
Wednesday, August 30, 2023, and the results are as follows: 
 

Contractor Base Bid 

AJ Excavation, Inc. $1,039,350.00 

Central Valley Asphalt $1,223,500.00 

Jim Crawford Construction Co. $1,242,243.92 

Cal Valley Construction $1,247,050.10 

Avison Construction, Inc. $1,359,493.00 

Granite Construction Co. $1,583,024.00 

  

Engineer’s Estimate $1,113,605.00 

 



 

Staff has reviewed the bid submitted by AJ Excavation, Inc., along with information regarding 
their previous work experience.  Based on review, Staff has determined the bid received to be 
responsive and AJ Excavation, Inc. to be a responsible contractor. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The total estimated Project cost is $1,402,000, including design, construction management, 
inspection, and contingency. The City has budgeted $1,500,000 for the Project from Local 
Transportation Funds  
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
A. Resolution 
B. Vicinity Maps 


